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	To:

	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From: 

	Commissioner Merritt FILLIN  "Type Department/Group Director's Name and Title"  \* MERGEFORMAT 

	
	

	Subject:
	Workshop to Discuss Amending the Comp Plan Related to Wetlands and Treatment of Sanitary Sewage 


Statement of Issue:
This Workshop is intended to allow discussion regarding amending requirements and restrictions from the Comp Plan related to Wetlands and Treatment of Sanitary Sewage.
Background:
Wakulla County adopted changes to the Comp Plan that required all new onsite sewage disposal systems to be performance based and that all wastewater treatment facilities treat sewage to an extremely high level.  In addition, the Conservation Element of the Comp Plan dictates very specific setback requirements for development activities that affect wetlands.
On February 28, 2011, the Board approved scheduling this Workshop to allow further discussion regarding the proposed amendments to the Comp Plan related to wetlands and treatment of sanitary sewage.
Analysis:

Given the recent changes in state rules that have given the North West Florida Water Management District jurisdiction over isolated wetlands, I believe the comp plan should be revised to remove the specific wetland setback requirements and protection measures and be replaced with language that requires Wakulla County to implement policies that all new development comply with state and federal wetland regulations.  

A study is forthcoming on better implementation of ground water protection measures as related to onsite wastewater treatment systems as well as central wastewater treatment facilities.  I believe the specific requirements for performance based treatment systems, as well as the specific requirements for treatment levels for central wastewater treatment should be removed from the comp plan and be implemented via land development code instead.  

The goal of the sewage treatment requirement in the infrastructure element, as well as the wetland setback requirements of the conservation element of the comp plan, is to protect Wakulla Springs as well as other surface and ground waters.  I believe the requirements adapted in the comp plan are too restrictive and did not take into account good science and good cost benefit analysis.

It should also be noted that the Board does not take action during Workshops; however staff requests the Board provide direction and if any consensus is reached on how to proceed prior to the workshop concluding.  The direction provided to staff will be included into the record of the minutes and will eliminate staff bringing back an agenda item to ratify.  
Attachment(s): 
1. Conservation element of the comp plan with proposed changes noted

2. Infrastructure element of the comp plan with proposed changes noted  
3. ERP Phase II Regarding Wetlands

